College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, March 24, 2006

Present:  
Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Sue Wick, Paul Siliciano, Leslie Schiff, Frank Barnwell, Jane Phillips,  Martha Flanders, Ronda Farah, Sarah Corrigan, Robin Wright, Jean Underwood, Tealman Bjoraker, Andrea Kalis, Chris Wilson

1.  Minutes from the meeting on 2-24-06 were distributed via email by Jean Marie Lindquist. The minutes were reviewed and changes suggested.  Jane Phillips moved to approve the minutes, and Dr. Schiff seconded the motion.

2.  Wait List guidelines were reviewed.  Dr. Wick pointed out that different departments restrict registration for classes in different ways.  Jane Phillips agreed to change the wording to “by permission number or by student group” for registration access.

A list of double or triple majors should be run each term before registration so departments will be aware of who is eligible to get into restricted classes such as MicB 3301 or NSCI 3101.

Dr. Wick asked why graduating seniors would need to self-identify.  Jane responded that seniors may not have applied for graduating at the time they are registering for fall courses, which may be offered only once each year.

Dr. Schiff described how she consults with Student Services when she has limited seats to give to students on the waitlist.  Advisors in CBS Student Services can quickly run APAS reports, look at current registration, and consult file notes for an indication of who has a critical need for a seat in the class.

Dr. Flanders pointed out that the NSCI department is debating whether to set the waitlist low for NSCI 3101, since the room can only accommodate a certain number of students.  Jane Phillips suggested setting the waitlist cap high, so that it could be used as a measure of demand for the course.  Dr. Wright stated that if NSCI 3101 is a relevant and popular course for GCD majors, the college should find ways of increasing the course size, such as finding a different room, more instructors, TA support, or Instructional TV.

3.  Pay and Credit for Directed Research
Dr. Flanders feels that it is difficult to have some students doing research for pay and for credit. It can cause conflict between students in a lab or between labs if they are treated compensated differently.

Dr. Schiff stated that it might be more difficult for students to find opportunities if they’re searching for paid experiences. Dr. Siliciano and Dr. Goldstein felt that students might feel that they were treated unfairly or view their research projects differently if they were unpaid versus paid experiences.

Teal explained that he doesn’t expect pay for his academic work, and values research for the knowledge and skills gained.

Robin asked if student with financial need would benefit from paid hours.

Overall, there was faculty agreement that research for pay and for credit should be kept separate.  Internships for pay and credit are different, because institutions offering internships often require students to earn credit for the experience.  Students will not be allowed to earn money for credit-bearing research experiences.  Jane Phillips moved that the current policy remain in place, Dr. Siliciano seconded the motion, and the motion was passed.
4.  2006 Undergraduate Symposium.  Dr. Barnwell asked for clarification of the changes to the Symposium.  The Council of Undergraduate Deans would like it to be a University event, and all students participating in research were invited to participate in this year’s event.  Dr. Barnwell expressed concern that all students who submit abstracts might not be able to participate due to limited space reserved in Coffman Union. This year, CBS Honors students are not required to present a poster.  

Dr. Wright explained that the guidelines for posters will allow a large number of students to be accommodated.  Next year the Theater, Great Hall, Mississippi Room, and Weisman Museum will all hold Symposium presentations.

5.  CBS Credits and Courses.  A typical CBS undergraduate takes ¼ of all credits in their degree in CBS departments.  The major requirements and course offerings need to change so that students take 1/3 of their credits in CBS courses.  CBS needs to bring in more money through tuition to help pay for TAs, etc.

Dr. Wick proposed requiring Plant Biology and Biology majors to take at least two of Biol 3407/3409 or 3411, instead of just one.

Sarah Corrigan stated that the EEB major may benefit from offering fewer courses at the 4xxx level, instead of the 5xxx level.

Other majors need to complete departmental meetings about how their majors could incorporate more CBS courses.

6.  Granting CBS degrees to students in professional schools. Jane Phillips brought a general proposal that CBS students who are accepted into professional programs such as Dental, Veterinary, or Pharmacy school without earning their B.S. from CBS should be considered for a degree upon completion of certain requirements in professional school.  She estimated that this might affect 1-3 students per year, although the number may be higher.  The committee agreed that the idea was worth further consideration, and Jane agreed to incorporate ideas discussed during the meeting and bring updated proposals to the next meeting.

Announcements:  Dr. Siliciano informed faculty that the Taskforce on Textbook Cost is working with the U of M bookstore.  If teaching faculty know that they can commit to a certain number of texts being ordered, the bookstore is having publishers compete for business.  This is one mechanism for reducing text book cost.   
Meeting adjourned
